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Significant Events: 
 
On the following dates/times Elsmere Bureau of Police officers handled the below 
incidents and seized the following drugs, money and weapons during the month. 
 
  
July 2, 2016: 
 
Expired Registration Leads to a 6 ounces of Marijuana Candy Seizure: 
 
On July 2, 2016, PFC Ben Wingate conducted a traffic stop on Union Street for an 
expired registration. The driver was identified as Brian Jackson (34-year-old male from 
the 1800 block of W. 6th Street, Wilm.).  While speaking with Jackson, PFC Wingate 
detected the odor of fresh marijuana.  With the assistance of Cpl. John Mitchell, a vehicle 
search was conducted.  Officers seized a glass jar with 7 individual bags of marijuana.  
Officers also located what appeared to be 6 individually wrapped bags of candy. Jackson 
did advise that the substance was marijuana candy.  A total weight of 207.8 grams of 
marijuana and marijuana products were recovered. Jackson was charged with Drug 
Dealing and felony possession.  Jackson was issued $30,000.00 unsecured bail and a no 
contact order with the Town of Elsmere.   
 
July 2, 2016: 
 
Speeding Violation Leads to a Cocaine and Money Seizure: 
 
On July 2, 2016, Ptlm. Kevin MacDowell observed a vehicle speeding on Kirkwood 
Hwy.  A traffic stop was conducted, and the driver was identified as Erik Jacome (26-
year-old male from 200 Block of Ashun Avenue, Lincoln University, PA). A search of 
the vehicle yielded a seizure of 0.5 grams of cocaine and $4,042.00 of suspected drug 
proceeds. Jacome was charged with Possession of Cocaine and later released after 
posting $501.00 unsecured bail.  
 

 



July 5, 2016: 
 
On July 5, 2016, officers responded to the 200 blk. of Old DuPont Road for an apparent 
overdose.  Upon arrival officers located a male in his late 30’s deceased from an apparent 
drug overdose. 
 
 
July 6, 2016: 

Burglary Suspect Apprehended by the Elsmere Police:  

On July 6, 2016, Cpl. John Mitchell and PFC Ben Wingate learned that the New Castle 
County Police Department had an active burglary warrant for the arrest of Dywan Warren 
(18-year-old male from unit block of Parklyn Ct). Officers were able to locate Warren in 
Vilone Village. Warren was taken into custody and turned over to the New Castle County 
Police Department without further incident. Warren was committed to the Howard 
Young Correctional Institution after failing to post cash bail of $6,500.00. 

 
 
July 14, 2016: 
 
On July 14, 2016. PFC Wingate assisted the FBI Task Force and brought a conclusion 
to the joint drug investigation.  The investigation yielded $17,177 US Currency, 17 grams 
of crack cocaine and 43 grams of heroin were recovered.  The target was charged with 
Resisting Arrest, Tampering w/ Evidence, Possession With the Intent to Deliver and 
Possession of a Controlled Substance.  The target is currently detained at Gander Hill. 
 
 
July 27, 2016: 
Lt. Shelton, 
  
On July 27, 2016, Cpl. Sowden, PFC West and PFC Giles responded to 2700 Eastwood 
Road for the report of a CPR in progress.  Upon arriving on scene, officers located a 25 
year old male lying in the parking lot ground.  The subject was turning blue and had 
agnail breathing.  The subject’s family advised he was a heroin addict.  Officers 
administered three doses of Naxalone to the subject and he regained consciousness.  The 
subject was transported to Christiana Hospital for observation. 
  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 


